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SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc. 

Monthly Meeting 
April 10, 2018 

Attendance: 
 Scott Lauder, Ken Normandy, Steve Close, Tom Becker, Dora Potekin, Beau Bosovich and 

Gary Weber. (John Speck and Bill Means excused) 
 16 regular members  

Opening – Scott Lauder: 
 Scott called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Secretary’s report – (Ken Normandy for Jon Speck): 
 Ken read very abbreviated minutes from March no corrections 
 Minutes were approved as read.  

Treasurer’s report – (Scott for Bill): 
 Total reserve about $23,400.00 

Bill has paid taxes both properties and for security cameras. 
 The line of credit at Johnson Bank has been renewed for one year. 

Membership report – (Steve Close)   
 It was reported that we have 92 regular members and 8 senior members for a total of 100 

members.  
 No new members or second readings 
 $660.00 dues collected  
 No dues reminders sent out as still correcting remaining computer issues  

Rifle Team – (Clark Curtis for Jon Speck) 
 Six members of the Southport rifle team were recognized at the S.W. League banquet for 

individual accomplishments.  The team won “most improved” for the year. 
Pistol League – Gary Weber  
 Last week for league – Gary will compile makeup scores until 4/20 
 The signup sheet is available for the winter league banquet which is 5/20 at the Birchwood 

Grill. All members are welcome to attend the banquet. 

Maintenance – Jim Conte 
 Blower has been repaired (insulation in fan) 
 Jim will fill in pot holes this week 
 Jim will be developing a “Maintenance Log” where members can identify issues that should 

be addressed as well as those addressed by the membership.  Jim will discuss the 
procedure at the next meeting. 

Rental – Tony Delfrate: (Scott for Tony)   
 Tony is still screening tenants 
 Rent has been raised to $900.00 
 Utilities cost has reverted back to club 
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Match Director – Dora Potekin:  
 Wisconsin indoor this weekend has 42 registered so far 
 Dora needed one more RO for Saturday, Beau volunteered 

Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich 
 No new updates 

Communications – Tom Becker: 
 Tom needs input for newsletter before next meeting 
 Still taking nominations for Volunteer of the year award – send to Ken Normandy 
 Tom will post info on Minnesota bullseye clinic on bulletin board 
 John Speck will be hosting Cub Scout BB gun shoot date TBA 

Old Business: 
 Scott reported one NRA renewal through the website  
 Don is looking at possible dates for “Zins” bullseye clinic.  The cost will be around $300 
 Bill Means via email reported that the security cameras are functional and working well. 
 Scott discussed the NRA grant requirements of name and address for all members and it 

was decided he will send question to all via email to determine if we want to proceed with 
the application. 

New Business: 
 Brian had to replace the de-fib paddles because someone had opened the sealed package.  

Please do not open the Defibrillator unless medically necessary.  
 Targets resembling silhouettes were found – Scott will send a reminder email to the 

offender they are not allowed 
 The Union Grove Broncos Shooting Club gave the Southport a $100 donation.  They have 

completed their winter training at Southport and look forward to returning in December. 

Closing: 
 Scott adjourned the meeting at 7:40 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted:   

 

Ken Normandy for Jon Speck 
Southport Gun Club 


